
 

 

Public Meeting Policies and Procedures  
(Updated December 2, 2020)  

  
Note: Modified policies may be used during the COVID-19 pandemic, during which ACUS 
meetings are being held remotely. 

  
  
The Administrative Conference of the United States (the “Conference”) adheres to the following 
policies and procedures regarding the operation and security of committee meetings and plenary 
sessions open to the public.  
  
Public Notice of Plenary Sessions and Committee Meetings  
  
The Administrative Conference will publish notice of its plenary sessions in the Federal Register and 
on the Conference’s website, www.acus.gov. Notice of committee meetings will be posted only on 
the Conference website. Barring exceptional circumstances, such notices will be published 15 
calendar days before the meeting in question. Members of the public can also sign up to receive 
meeting alerts at acus.gov/subscribe.  
  
Public Access to Meetings 
  
Members of the public who wish to attend a committee meeting or plenary session in person or 
remotely should RSVP online at www.acus.gov no later than two business days before the meeting. 
To RSVP for a meeting, go to the Calendar on ACUS’s website, click the event you would like to 
attend, and click the “RSVP” button. ACUS will reach out to members of the public who have 
RSVP’d if the meeting space cannot accommodate all who wish to attend in person.   

 
Members of the public who wish to attend a meeting held at ACUS headquarters should first check in 
with security at the South Lobby entrance of Lafayette Centre, accessible from 20th Street and 21st 
Street NW. Members of the public who wish to attend an ACUS-sponsored meeting held at another 
facility should follow that facility’s access procedures.    
 
The Conference will make reasonable efforts to provide interested members of the public remote 
access to all committee meetings and plenary sessions and to provide access on its website to 
archived video of committee meetings and plenary sessions. The Conference will make reasonable 
efforts to post remote access information or instructions for obtaining remote access information on 
its website no later than four calendar days before a meeting. The Federal Register notice for each 
plenary session will also include remote access information or instructions for obtaining remote 
access information. 
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Participation in Meetings 
 
The 101 statutory members of the Conference as well as liaison representatives, special counsels, and 
senior fellows may speak at plenary sessions and committee meetings. Voting at plenary sessions is 
limited to the 101 statutory members of the Conference. Statutory members may also vote in their 
respective committees. Liaison representatives, special counsels, and senior fellow may vote in their 
respective committees at the discretion of the Committee Chair.  
 
The Conference Chair, or the Committee Chair at committee meetings, may permit a member of the 
public to speak with the unanimous approval of all present voting members. The Conference expects 
that every public attendee will be respectful of the Conference’s staff, members, and others in 
attendance. A public attendee will be considered disruptive if he or she speaks without permission, 
refuses to stop speaking when asked by the Chair, acts in a belligerent manner, or threatens or appears 
to pose a threat to other attendees or Conference staff. Disruptive persons may be asked to leave and 
are subject to removal.  
 
Written Public Comments 
 
To facilitate public participation in committee and plenary session deliberations, the Conference 
typically invites members of the public to submit comments on the report(s) or recommendation(s) 
that it will consider at an upcoming committee meeting or plenary session.  
 
Comments can be submitted online by clicking the “Submit a comment” button on the webpage for 
the project or event. Comments that cannot be submitted online can be mailed to the Conference at 
1120 20th Street NW, Suite 706 South, Washington, DC 20036. 
 
Members of the public should make sure that the Conference receives comments before the date 
specified in the meeting notice to ensure proper consideration. 
 
Disability or Special Needs Accommodations  
  
The Conference will make reasonable efforts to accommodate persons with physical disabilities or 
special needs. If you need special accommodations due to a disability, you should contact the Staff 
Counsel listed on the webpage for the event or the person listed in the Federal Register notice no 
later than seven business days before the meeting.  

 


